
 

 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome everyone back to school. 
It has been a great start to the term with 5 students enrolled and 
everyone settling in well. Also, thank you to everyone for making me feel 
so welcome. I am excited about the weeks ahead and the positive 
learning opportunities provided for our students here at Cadell.  
 
This year we have Karen Bolt at school Mondays and Wednesday, 
Hannah Marks here Mondays and Fridays, Susan Santella here Tuesday, 
Wednesdays and Thursdays and I will be sharing my time between 
Ramco and Cadell Primary Schools. 
 
Jess Oates will be our Finance Officer and Front Office Support, Caroline 
Kreusler will provide classroom support and Rachel Kratopoulos will do 
the WHS. Jason Lukacs will continue maintaining the swimming pool and 
Bryan is looking after our grounds. Kirsty will again be running the 
Playcentre and Robyn will be cleaning the school.  
 
It is pleasing that we have been able to retain our teachers and staff from 
last year as we certainly have a strong team who are passionate about 
supporting student learning and wellbeing. I am very pleased to be 
working together with them. 

 
Swimming 
This week our students are participating in swimming lessons with 
Morgan and Blanchetown students and so far everyone is enjoying their 
lessons. On Tuesday 11th February students will have their last swimming 
lesson at the Waikerie Town Pool. Jason Lukacs is teaching our 
swimming lessons and is doing a great job. 
 
School Governing Council AGM  
We have our School Governing Council AGM on Wednesday 26th 
February at 5.15pm. The meeting will be held in the staff room of the 
Administration office. Everyone is welcome. Governing Council meets 
twice a term. If you would like to become a member of School Governing 
Council please let Rob or Susan know or attend the meeting.  
 
 
Once again well done everyone on a great start to the year and if you 
have any questions or concerns don’t hesitate to ask. 
 
Kind regards, 
Rob.  
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Principal’s Message 

 

Important Dates: 
 3rd -7th Feb Blanchetown 

and Morgan Primary 
School are visiting to use 
our pool for swimming 
lessons 
 

 Wednesday  26th February 
5.15pm Cadell Primary 
School AGM 
 

 Friday 21st February Splash 
Carnival  at Waikerie Town 
Pool 
 

 Monday 9th March 
Adelaide Cup Holiday 
 

 Friday 3rd April Mid 
Murray Sports Day at 
Waikerie Oval 
 

 Thursday  9th April End of 
Term 1 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

Persistence ~ Respect ~ Responsibility ~ Tolerance  
 

Cadell Primary School 
Newsletter  

 
 

Vision: Cadell Primary School is a unique, community driven school full of learning, laughter and friendship.  We are committed to providing a happy, secure and 
stimulating environment where all children are motivated, valued, self-confident and empowered to reach their full potential. 
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Other Information 

All families have received an information pack for 2020 which includes consent forms and information stored 
on our school data base of your child. If your child has any change in their health that we need to know 
about, your mobile numbers have changed or your emergency contact details have changed, please let us 
know as a matter of urgency. Please sign the consent form page and return to the front office.  
 
Students can arrive at school from 8.30am but if they arrive earlier they need to wait in the library until a 
teacher is on yard duty. At the end of the day, the school crossing is the first priority especially if there is 
only one teacher available. Students need to stay inside the fence until a parent/carer arrives. If someone 
else is collecting your child, please let the school know through a written note or phone call. This is very 
important so staff are aware of who is picking up your child/children. 
 
Splash Carnival/ Mid Murray Sports Day 
Splash Carnival will be Friday 21st February at the Waikerie Pool. There will be a $2 fee for all spectators. 
Student costs will be covered by the school. 
Mid Murray Sports Day will be on Friday 3rd April at Waikerie Community Sports Centre Oval. Parents will 
need to transport their child/children to these events. If there are any issues please speak to Susan 
Santella.  
 
 

 
 

Special Birthday wishes go to Jess Oates who celebrated her birthday in January!  

 


